
RECORDS OF SBDM PROCEEDINGS
Minutes for October 3, 2022

The George Rogers Clark High School SBDM council met on October 3,
2022, at 4:30 p.m. in the school library.  The following were present:

Jamie Keene Ros Gay
Tommy Collins Julie Bonfield
Tyler Williamson

Mr. Keene welcomed those present and called the meeting to order at
4:27 p.m.

Mr. Williamson made a motion to approve the agenda, second by Mr.
Collins.  Motion passed.

Mr. Williamson made a motion to approve the minutes from the September
6th meeting, second by Mr. Collins.  Motion passed.

There were no public comments.

Mrs. Bonfield notified the council that the first round of iReady math has
been given to the students. It is a five-tier program.  iReady shows that our
students are the same as last year in reading, but stronger in vocabulary.
There were no commendations on this test. Students may test out of
iReady in December.

State test results will be released to the districts on October 13th and to the
public on October 18th. This is for tests that were administered in May.

Mr. Keene informed the council that CSIP reports are completed and will be
assessed during October and November.



Committee sign-ups have been emailed to all teachers.  Mr. Keene will
have that information at the November meeting.  There will be an
administor on each committee.

Due to the lack of information, Mr. Keene tabled the final working budget
until the November meeting.

We were able to hire a new teacher with Title 1 funds.  We had our Title 1
Night at the beginning of the school year.

Our attendance has not been high enough so far this year.  In September,
our attendance was 90.8%.  Our goal is to reach 95% each month. We are
working on incentives.

Council considered the September Finance Report.  Purchase orders have
to be signed by the department head.  Mrs. Gay made a motion to approve
the finance report, second by Mr. Collins.  Motion passed.

The Board of Education wants to revise the Principal Selection Policy.  It
had not been reviewed for some time.  The BOE sent what they wanted
with the superintendent having the final decision.  After discussion, Mr.
Williamson made a motion to approve the policy, second by Mrs. Gay.
Motion passed.

The following overnight and/or out-of-state trip requests came before the
council:

● World Language - Oct. 27, 2022 - Lexington
● World Language - Nov. 2, 2022 - Lexington
● Girls Basketball - Dec. 26-31, 2022 - Naples, FL
● Boys Basketball - Dec. 26-31, 2022 - Myrtle Beach, SC
● Beta Club - Jan. 15-17, 2022 - Lexington

Mr. Williamson made a motion to approve all trips, second by Mr Collins.
Motion passed.



An Academic Update was given to the council by Mr. Keene.  The midterms
were given out on September 14th.  The end of the first quarter is October
13th with report cards given to students on the 21st.

Council was given the following calendar update:

● Oct. 3-6 Host District Soccer Tournaments
● Oct. 4 - Senior ACT
● Oct. 5 - FAFSA Night
● Oct. 6 - Homecoming Parade
● Oct. 7 - Pep Rally
● Oct. 7 - Football/Homecoming
● Oct. 8 - Homecoming Dance
● Oct. 12 - PSAT
● Oct. 13 - End of 1st Quarter
● Oct. 13 - Candidate Meet and Greet
● Oct. 13 - Complimentary Coffee Truck for Staff
● Oct. 13 - Lunch Provided for Staff
● Oct. 14 - Fall Break
● Oct. 15 - GRC Band Invitational
● Oct. 17 - Fall Break
● Oct. 18-21 - Gallery Walk for Clubs
● Oct. 21 - Progress Report Sent
● Oct. 26 - ASVAB - LIbrary
● Oct. 28 - Club Day Schedule
● Oct. 19 - KMEA Band State Semi-Final at GRC

On November 30th seniors will attend a meeting in the library to hear
Mayor Buckner give his State of the City address.

Mr. Williamson made a motion to adjourn, second by Mrs. Gay.  Motion
passed and council adjourned at 5:04 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be November 7, 2022, at 4:30 p.m. in the
school library.




